
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION REQUEST TO HAZARDOUS WASTE PERMIT 

 

Tradebe Treatment and Recycling of Tennessee, LLC is providing notice of the submittal of a 
Class 2 permit modification to the existing Hazardous Waste Permit TNHW-188 in accordance 
with Tennessee Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c)(5)(ii). The facility TND000772186, is located at 5485 Victory 
Lane, Millington, Tennessee 38053, Shelby County.  

The Class 2 modification was submitted on December 13, 2023, to the Tennessee 
Department of Environment and Conservation, Division of Solid Waste Management in 
accordance with Tennessee Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c)(5)(ii) to construct a treatment and 
storage building for hazardous and nonhazardous waste.  

In accordance with Tennessee Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c)(5)(ii)(IV), Tradebe Treatment and 
Recycling of Tennessee, LLC will conduct a public meeting regarding the requested 
modification. The public meeting will be held on March 7, 2024, from 5:00 PM to 6:30 PM 
CST at the Millington Public Library located at 4858 Navy Rd, Millington, TN 38053.  

The public is invited to submit written comments on this modification during a 60-day 
comment period, beginning February 18, 2024, and ending April 18, 2024. To comment on 
this modification, contact Beverly Philpot, Hazardous Waste Program Manager in DSWM’s 
Central Office at the WRS Tennessee Tower, 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14th Floor, Nashville, 
TN 37243, by phone at (615) 795-1188, or by email at Beverly.Philpot@tn.gov. 

Further information on this matter may be obtained by contacting Ms. Tita Lagrimas at (800) 
388-7242 or tita.lagrimas@tradebe.com. 

Copies of the modification requests and supporting documents may be reviewed at TDEC, 
Memphis Environmental Field Office, located at 8383 Wolf Lake Drive, Bartlett, TN 38133-
4119, telephone number (901) 371-3000. The permittees’ compliance history during the life 
of the permit being modified is available from Beverly Philpot, Hazardous Waste Program 
Manager in DSWM’s Central Office at the WRS Tennessee Tower, 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 
14th Floor, Nashville, TN 37243, by phone at (615) 795-1188, or by email at 
Beverly.Philpot@tn.gov. 

 

Notice Issued: February 18, 2024 


